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Summary of Hartland Consolidated Schools’ Plan to Address Learning Loss 
 
 
PA 144 of 2022 (MCL 388.1698c) provides funds to address learning loss resulting from the COVID-19 
pandemic.  The following is a summary of the documentation to support the District’s learning loss plan and grant 
requirements. 
 
At the September 12, 2022 regular meeting of the Board of Education, the district’s educational goals as required 
by PA 144 of 2022, Section 98b and the Michigan Integrated Continuous Improvement Process (MICIP) will be 
presented, along with MSTEP, SAT and PSAT assessment data for the 2021 and 2022 testing cycles. The 
presentation will be made by Dave Minsker during the curriculum update portion of the Superintendent’s report. 
 
The educational goals required by PA 144 of 2022, Section 98b address growth in reading and math, which align 
with the District and building’s MICIP. The MICIP includes strategies to increase proficiency in reading, writing, 
and math, with activities specifically designed to address learning loss. Those activities include the hiring of 
instructional interventionists that will work one on one and in small groups with children in grades K-4 that are 
below grade level in reading, writing and math. These targeted interventions will take place during the school day. 
Section 98b funds will be used fund the cost of salary and benefits for these interventionists.  
 
Both the educational goals as required by Section 98b and the MICIP can be found on the District’s budget and 
transparency reporting webpage: https://www.hartlandschools.us/Budget---Salary-Reporting/ 
 
The District will use specific assessment data in evaluating the progress of its academic goals/MICIP. The 
assessments include: 
 

 Smarter Balanced Reading/Math Benchmark Assessment 
 Early Literacy/Math Benchmark Assessment 
 Diagnostic Reading Assessment (DRA) 

 
 
Assessment data will be reviewed in February and again at the end of the school year in evaluating outcomes and 
achievement towards the District’s educational goals/MICIP. Results and progress will be shared at a public 
meetings of the Board of Education and posted on the District’s website accordingly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


